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Certified Professional Guardianship Board 
Monday, January 8, 2018 

SeaTac Office Center – So. Tower 
18000 International Blvd, Ste 1106 

SeaTac, WA 98188 
9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. 

 
   Meeting Minutes  

 

Members Present UW Continuum College: 
Judge James Lawler, Chair Ms. Leesa Arthur 
Commissioner Rachelle Anderson Ms. Lexie Lamborn 
Dr. Barbara Cochrane Mr. David Lord 
Mr. Jerald Fireman Ms. Kate Lorenzen 
Judge Gayle Harthcock Ms. Mary Schweikl 
Mr. William Jaback  
Dr. K. Penney Sanders Staff 
Ms. Barbara West Mr. Ramsey Radwan, Director, AOC 

 Ms. Kathy Bowman 
Members Absent Ms. Carla Montejo 
Ms. Rosslyn Bethmann Ms. Kim Rood 
Ms. Annette Cook  
Ms. Victoria Kesala Guests: see last page 
Commissioner Diana Kiesel  
Ms. Amanda Witthauer  

 
1. Meeting Called to Order 

With a quorum of members present, Judge James Lawler called the January 8, 2018 Certified 
Professional Guardianship Board meeting to order at 9:13 a.m. 

 
2. Chair’s Report 

Judge Lawler asked for a motion to approve the November 13, 2017 CPG Board meeting minutes. Dr. 
Cochrane requested rewording a sentence regarding the end-of-course evaluations administered by 
the UW Continuum College.  Mr. Fireman brought the misspelling of his name to the attention of staff. 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the November CPG Board meeting minutes as 
corrected.  All present were in favor.  The motion passed. 

Motion: A motion was made and seconded to approve the November 13, 2017 CPG Board 
meeting minutes as corrected. The motion passed. 

Mr. Ramsey Radwan, AOC Director of Management Services, reported that candidates with strong 
skills have been interviewed and it is anticipated the new Office of Guardianship and Elder Services 
Manager will be selected and hired near the end of January. Judge Lawler asked if there had been any 
decisions made about hiring additional guardian complaint investigators.  Mr. Radwan replied that it 
may be possible to fund a part time or short term (1 year) position in approximately 18 months. 
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3. Public Comment Period 

Public comments were received from Ms. Claudia Donnelly, please see written comments attached. 
 
4. Grievance Update 

Staff reported the past month’s work on grievances. An Agreement Regarding Discipline (ARD) was 
drafted for a guardian with multiple grievances. The guardian has retained counsel and requested more 
time to decide whether or not to accept the ARD.  The SOPC has prepared a Complaint as the next 
and final step in this guardian’s case if the ARD is not accepted. It was also reported that another two 
guardians with multiple grievances have nearly completed the process of Voluntary Surrender of 
Certification. Commissioner Anderson repeated the Board’s need for another Guardian Grievance 
Investigator on staff. 

A question was asked if staff has identified patterns of complaints that could be addressed with WAPG 
and/or the UW, especially if those complaints concern guardians who have been recently certified. The 
annual Guardianship Report includes that information and reporting for 2017 will be compiled prior to 
the April 2018 Annual Planning meeting. 

Methods for reducing the number of guardian grievances were explored. The idea of a mentorship 
program for new graduates of the UW CPG program was discussed. It was suggested an audit be 
done on the caseloads of those guardians with multiple complaints. 

 
5. Request to Make Regulation 500 Effective March 1, 2018 

 
Motion: A motion was made and seconded to make updated Regulation 500 effective as of 

March 1, 2018.  All were in favor.  The motion passed. 
 
6. Annual Planning Meeting Topics 

Judge Lawler asked the Board for planning meeting topics for discussion in April. A general recap of 
the Board’s function and its role from both public policy and standards of practice perspectives should 
be included. 

 
7. Executive Session (Closed to Public) 

 
8. Reconvene and Vote on Executive Session Discussion (Open to Public) 

On behalf of the Application Committee, Mr. Jaback presented the following applications for Board 
approval.  Members of the Applications Committee abstained. 

 
Motion: A motion was made and seconded to approve Connie Allison’s application for 

certification. The motion passed. 
 

Motion: A motion was made and seconded to conditionally approve David Swissa’s application 
for certification upon completion of the UW Guardianship Certificate Program. The 
motion passed. 

 
Motion: A motion was made and seconded to approve Stewart Wallin’s application for 

certification.  The motion passed. 
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The following Certified Professional Guardians were presented to the Board for Administrative 
Decertification for failure to comply with recertification requirements. Members of the Standards of 
Practice Committee abstained. 

Motion: A motion was made and seconded for the administrative decertification of Barbara 
Sturdevant. The motion passed. 

 
Motion: A motion was made and seconded for the administrative decertification of Wayne 

Houston. The motion passed. 
 
9. Other Business 

The Board will need to replace two Judicial Officers this year. Judge Harthcock must resign due to 
other commitments and Judge Lawler finishes his term in September. Dr. Cochrane announced she 
will step down after June 2018. 

Mr. Jaback suggested that it might be appropriate to invite WAPG to the April Planning Committee. He 
asked the Board for advice on initiating that dialog. Judge Lawler agreed to send WAPG a letter, which 
will be drafted by Dr. Sanders and Mr. Jaback. 

 
10. Adjourn 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 pm. The next meeting of the Certified Professional Guardianship 
Board will take place by Teleconference on Monday, March 12, 2018. There will be no meeting of the 
Board in February. 

Recap of Motions from January 8, 2018 Meeting 
 

Motion Summary Status 

Motion: A motion was made and seconded to approve the November 13, 
2017 CPG Board meeting minutes as corrected. Motion passed. 

Passed 

Motion: A motion was made and seconded to make updated Regulation 500 
effective as of March 1, 2018.  Motion passed. 

Passed 

Motion: A motion was made and seconded to approve Connie Allison’s 
application for certification.  Motion passed. 

Passed 

Motion: A motion was made and seconded to conditionally approve David 
Swissa’s application for certification upon completion of the UW 
Guardianship Certificate Program.  Motion passed. 

Passed 

Motion: A motion was made and seconded to approve Stewart Wallin’s 
application for certification.  Motion passed. 

Passed 

Motion: A motion was made and seconded for the administrative 
decertification of Barbara Sturdevant.  Motion passed. 

Passed 

Motion: A motion was made and seconded for the administrative 
decertification of Wayne Houston.  Motion passed. 

Passed 
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Guests  present: 
Ms. Claudia Donnelly 
Ms. Elaine Morgan 
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